CANNON’S PRAYER LETTER

December 2007

Dear Supporters, Friends and Family:

Luke 2:7 says, “ And she brought forth her first born son, and wrapped him in swaddling clothes, and laid him
in a manger; because there was no room for them in the inn.” As we enter this Christmas season, the question
we must ask everyone we meet is, “Is there room in your heart for Jesus Christ?”

Recently, Joe met a man who is eighty-seven years old. He is unsaved and has never made room for Jesus in
his heart. Joe had the privilege to share the gospel with him. He did not respond, but said that Joe could come
back any time. Please pray for Elbert to be saved.

On December the sixteenth, the children in Carolyn’s Sunday School class will present the Christmas story,
during our annual Christmas program. All of these children were saved during our Vacation Bible School this
summer, but their parents are not saved. Last year these children’s parents, and some grandparents, came to
see their children in the program. Please pray that they will come again this year, and that the Word would
take root in each one’s heart, and that they would all receive Jesus Christ into their hearts as their Savior.

Most of the people in this area of Nova Scotia do not seem to have any time for Jesus. However, the Lord
opened a door this year for Joe to begin a weekly Bible study at our local nursing home. The majority of the
people who attend are faithful believers in Jesus Christ, but almost every week, there are new people who are
not saved. Please pray that all of these people will be saved. Since very few people here, young or old, go to
church, we sense a great deal of apathy about the things of God. Carolyn and I are burdened to reach people
of all ages.

We are most grateful that you as a church family, and individuals have room in your hearts for us as your
missionaries. May our Lord Jesus Christ richly bless and keep you during this Christmas season and
throughout 2008.

Your missionaries in Nova Scotia,

Joe and Carolyn Cannon




